MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:  A LOCAL LAW to amend the New York city charter, in relation to authorizing the department of transportation to extend the date of the operating authority of certain subsidized private bus services. 

SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
This local law would amend subdivision b of section 378 of the New York City Charter to authorize the Department of Transportation, with the approval of the Franchise and Concession Review Committee, to extend the expiration date of certain franchises to operate subsidized private bus service to four separate dates: January 15, 2005; February 26, 2005; March 26, 2005;and April 30, 2005.  
REASONS FOR SUPPORT:

The operating authority of seven subsidized bus services is set to expire on December 4th of this year pursuant to Local Law 29 of 2004.  These include 1) Green Bus Lines, which transports passengers in and around Queens; 2) Command Bus Company which transports passengers in and around Brooklyn and between Brooklyn and Manhattan; 3) Jamaica Buses, Inc. which transports passengers in and around Queens; 4) Triboro Coach Corporation which transports passengers in and around Queens and between Queens and Manhattan; 5) Liberty Lines Express which transports passengers in and around the Bronx and between the Bronx and Manhattan; 6) Queens Surface Corporation which transports passengers in and around Queens and between Queens and Manhattan; and 7) New York Bus Tours d/b/a as New York Bus Service which transports passengers in and around the Bronx and between the Bronx and Manhattan.  The buses will not be allowed to operate after the expiration date if their operating authority is not extended in a timely fashion.   
The Mayor has made the initial determination of the need for common carrier service to passengers along designated routes ("bus service") in the City of New York.  The Mayor and the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) have agreed that the MTA will provide common carrier service in those areas currently served by the seven subsidized bus companies.  In order to provide a smooth transition from the service provided by the subsidized bus companies to the MTA beginning operations in these areas, there is a need to continue the franchise operating authority of the subsidized bus lines.  In order to facilitate the smooth transition from the service provided by the subsidized bus companies to the MTA, the MTA may begin providing service in these areas on a staggered basis.  Consequently, the length of the extensions should vary from company to company.  Therefore, the continuation of such franchises for a limited period will promote the public interest, enhance the health, welfare and safety of the public, stimulate commerce and prevent a disruption in service.  

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.

Respectfully submitted,
Karen E. Meara
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